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Chairman:  Don Ripper 

Sergeant: Leo OôBrien 

   

¶ Guest Speaker: Carmen Lee ï Restoring Flooding Creek. 

¶ Guests:  
 

 
Tuesday May 28 

Carmen Lee ï Restoring Flooding Creek. 
6.00  for 6.15pm.  

Greyhounds 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                        Guest Speaker Carmen Lee with Chairman Don Ripper 

http://www.rotaryclubofsale.org.au/


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Presidentôs Announcements:  
 

 

PE Philip Davis welcomed everyone and called on various members to give reports: 

 

¶ Secretary Jeanette advised that we had several birthdays this week ï Rachel, Keith, Kerry, Cindy and 

Lana. A rousing chorus of ñHappy Birthdayò acknowledged the occasions.  

 

¶ Members would receive emails today with invitations to District and Cluster Changeovers. All members 

welcome. 

 

¶ Philip  advised that a Board meeting held last Friday. Pres. Raj will elaborate on his return. 

 

¶ Andrew B. advised that he is finalizing our organisational chart and encouraged input from members who 

have preferences as to how they might serve. Position descriptions are being developed. 

 

¶ Monday Tucker roster system is being reorganized with gaps opening up for member involvement. Kerry has 

developed a form that is being circulated for member preferences. 

 

¶ Kerry  also circulated a Music Festival expression of interest form to gauge member availability. 

 

¶ Jeanette reported that the Maffra Club  has an excellent speaker  this Thursday night and offered to carpool 

for any members interested. 

 

¶ WWC checks and Rotary form 3 documents need to be completed or updated by all members. Don R. will 

take the role of Club Protection Officer to ensure the policy is implemented. 

 

¶ Changeover Dinner Tuesday June 25 (see details below) 



Sergeant Leo managed to extract fines from most members with his usual wit and renowned style of never 

letting the truth get in the way of a good story. 

 

Guest Speaker: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Guest speaker Carmen Lee. 

 

Chairman Don introduced guest speaker Carmen Lee who is the facilitator of the Maffra Landcare Network.  

Carmen, a born and bred local, was educated at Boisdale and Sion and is science trained. Landcare is relying more and 

more on local support with little State or Federal Government funding now available. The wonderful work they do 

locally was clearly illustrated by the restoration of Saleôs Flooding Creek project which is slowly being magically 

changed from a polluted wasteland to a real asset for people, plants and animals. 

 

Maffra Landcareôs responsibilities stretch through Licola, Rosedale, Longford, Perry River and Briagolong and owe a 

huge debt to a dedicated few. 

 

The link below will take you straight to Carmenôs full Power Point presentation. 

 

Sale Rotary Club Flooding Creek presentation May 28 2019.pptx 

https://wgcma-my.sharepoint.com/:p:/g/personal/carmenl_wgcma_vic_gov_au/EazONNaqCi1Eryafru74W_gB0hVMIdHLN3z26CuQrs9SPg?e=QjX7n5


Board members and Avenues of Service leaders are encouraged to publish plans and 

current thinking in the bulletin to encourage debate and transparency. (Email 

(preferably Word) or hard copy to Rossy anytime): mareeandneil@iinet.net.au 

 

From Don McRaild: 
 

1. The application for incorporation and tax deductibility for the Vanuatu Project was lodged on Wednesday (May 

15th). However, to avoid having to change the ABN, the name ñThe Vanuatu Prevention of Blindness Projectò 

was retained in spite of the fact that the project now covers much more than eye care. 

2. On Saturday Don MacRaild attended the Vanuatu Seasonal Workers support/advisory committee at Melbourne 

University where issues regarding housing, pay exploitation, worker health and superannuation were the main 

topics and action was initiated through a social justice worker and a legal aid lawyer. 

3. The shipping container that we have been loading in Geelong has been sealed and is due to sail on June 3. The 

initial bill has not been received as yet nor has the cost of getting the last container off the port in Vila been 

received as yet. This container has in it the equipment required by the medical teams running the training 

programs in Emergency Medicine and Intensive Care techniques. It also contains many thousands of 

toothbrushes dental autoclaves and other dental equipment along with over 100 school desks and the things the 

Seasonal Workers paid freight for. 

4. The plans for the two teams who will run training programs at the Vila Central Hospital and the Northern District 

Hospital on the island of Santo are progressing very well and Richard will be having a meeting with key people 

from the Vanuatu Health Department this afternoon about this.  

5. Don attended a briefing on the DFAT Friendship Grants next round of applications that was held in Melbourne 

yesterday (May23) and in spite of being unsuccessful last year he thinks we should apply again. They have 

relaxed the need for full audit clause that stopped us last year and have given us good advice in how to further 

strengthen our application. As part of this Richard our Ni-Vanuatu manager has agreed to get an endorsement 

statement from one of the national leaders and he thinks he can ask the president to write a support letter. DFAT 

are also wanting publicity and Don intends approaching some of his contacts in the ABC. 

6. Potato Seminar planned for September has moved a couple of more steps forward. Financial support from the 

Crawford Foundation seems certain and Dr Crump has agreed to set a date in September but is waiting on 

information from the UN before this can be finalised. 

7. We have been told that the Mary Alice Cairns bequest has been approved as being assigned to The Vanuatu 

Prevention of Blindness Project, and the first annual instalment should be paid into the Vanuatu Project Account 

by the beginning of July. Because of the way the interest has been paid we may get a second payment in 

December. In future there will only be one payment at the end of each calendar year.  

8. Two second-hand optical lens edging machines have been donated by an optometrist in Sydney and 

Andersons Furniture Removals have brought them down for us. An optical equipment serviceman in 

Melbourne has agreed to service them free of charge and Don will take them to him.  



 

From Adrian Rijs : 

 

Acceptance of the Gippsland Education Trust Grants ï Nicholas Woodland and Isabelle Shelton 

  

For me, my passion for medicine only began after I witnessed first-hand the positive impact a caring, compassionate 

doctor could have on a patient, particularly from a disadvantaged background. As a student born and raised in rural 

Victoria, I hope to ensure this standard of care for all patients Australia wide. The Gippsland Education Trust Grant 

for me symbolises a united commitment to improving health standards in rural in regional areas of Victoria, as it 

allows students like myself with a personal, binding interest in rural health to achieve my full potential in all areas of 

my university life, and give us a voice through which we are able to advocate for such an important and pressing issue 

in our country. I hope to use this grant to contribute towards growing funds towards my university studies, as I now 

recognise the increased challenges faced by rural families when sending their children to distant metropolitan 

universities. After I graduate, I hope to become a paediatrician or an oncologist, specialising in areas of Gippsland 

where there are large discrepancies between availability of specialist care.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Nicholas Woodland                        Isabelle Shelton 

Ready Reference to pin up around the House 

 
Meetings at the Sale Greyhounds, Maffra Rd., Sale 

Time 6.00 pm for 6.15 
All apologies to Jeanette 0412 506 460 

 
 

Tuesday June 04 Judy Richardson Llowalong Soldier Settlement 

Chair Trevor Watt 

Tuesday June 11 Club Night Chair President Raj. 

Tuesday June 18 Trent Stothers  Aviation Manager 

Chair  David Strauss 

Board Meeting. 

Tuesday June 25 Changeover 

 

Details below 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Greetings from Laurie in Broome 

Next Meeting: Tuesday June 04 

Guest Speaker:  Judy Richardson 

Chair:  Trevor Watt  
 

Sergeant: John Castle. 

 

If Chair or Sergeant canôt make it, please let President Raj know before the meeting. 

0477 049 591 

 
 
 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday June 04 

Judy Richardson / Llowalong Soldier Settlement. 
Greyhounds 6.00 for 6.15 

Apologies to Jeanette Henwood  

0412 506 460 
It is very important to ring before 12 noon on the day of the meeting with apologies and/or   

guests. 
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Member First Name Partner 

Bradley PHF PP Andrew Amrita 

Callinan  Gerard Jenny 
OôNeill 

Cartledge PP PHF John Liana 

Castle John Pam 

Davies  Lana Chris 

Davis  PE Philip Elizabeth 

Dyer  PP PHF OAM Graeme Alida 

Exton   PHF PP  Rod Gillian 

Henwood   PP Jeanette   

Houghton  PHF  Sandra  

Jeremiah Laurie Helen 

Langley  PP  PHF Noel Betty 

Lewis  PP PHF Alan  

Miller PHF Keith Gwen  

Mani PRESIDENT,  PP Raj  Tracey 

Martin  David Sandy  

McDonald  Andrew  Leanne 

McKimm PP  Rob  Kathy  

McMillan  Kerry Don 

McNaughton  Gregor Vicki 

MacRaild OAM  Don Meg 

OõBrien Danny Vicki 

OõBrien PP PHF Leo Debbie 

OõConnor  Nicole Patrick 

Page  PHF+1, PP, OAM  Michael Jan 

Petersen  Cindy Steve 

Pickering PP  Ted Margaret 

Rijs  PP  PHF Adrian Louise 

Ripper  PP  PHF  IPDG Don Jude 

Ross PHF Neil Maree 

Smith PHF Mike   

Smolenaars PP PHF Daniel 
Norrisa 
Wheal 

Smyth  PP PHF  Laurie Jill 

Strauss   PP Rachel David 

Strauss   PP David Rachel 

Thomas Jenni  

Tulloch  PP  PHF OAM David Judy 

Vassiliou  Catherine Wayne 

Versloot PHF Andy Debbie 

Watt PP  Trevor Liz 

Webb Carmel Lyndon 

Webb PP PHF Lyndon Carmel 

Wilson Shae Ben 


